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November 21, 2023 

Via Email (reports@ilga.gov) 

RE:  Data Incident Notification 

Honorable Members of the Illinois General Assembly: 

We serve as counsel for Illinois Finance Authority (“IFA”). Assuming that IFA is subject to 815 ILCS 
530/25, we write to inform you of a data security incident experienced by IFA pursuant to the requirements 
within the Illinois Personal Information Protection Act (“PIPA”), 815 ILCS 530/1 et seq. By providing this 
notice, IFA does not waive any rights or defenses under Illinois law, including the data breach notification 
statute.  

On or about November 6, 2023, IFA experienced a network disruption incident. Upon discovery, IFA took 
immediate action to address and investigate the event, which included engaging third-party specialists to 
assist with determining the nature and scope of the event, in addition to securely restoring operations. At 
this time, investigation into the scope of information affected remains ongoing and currently IFA is not 
aware of any impacts to individuals’ personal information. Should IFA learn of impact to individuals’ 
personal information, notification will be provided to such individuals accordingly. 

If there are any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at jgoodwin@c-wlaw.com or 610-862-1977. 

Sincerely, 

Jason Goodwin, Esq. 
CIPRIANI & WERNER, P.C. 
Counsel for Illinois Finance Authority 
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